
Pacific Northwest Transportation Services, Inc. (C-862) 
d/b/a Capital Aeroporter Airport Shuttle 
P.O. Box 2163 
Olympia, Washington 98507 
 
January 16, 2013 
 
Mr. Dave Danner 
Executive Director and Secretary  
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 
1300 Evergreen Park Dr. SW 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, Washington 98504 
 
 
Re: Time Schedule No. 71 
 
Mr. Danner: 
 
Enclosed please find Time Schedule No. 71 to replace Time Schedule No. 70.  The new schedule 
will adjust our daily trips to and from Sea-Tac Airport, and will improve and provide more efficient 
service options for the general public during the winter travel season.  This new schedule adjusts 
our arrival and departure times for Sea-Tac Airport to better fit passenger flight arrival/departure 
times, based upon the past twelve months passenger flight reservation data. This new Schedule 
adjusts the last departure from Seatac Airport, from 1:20am to 12:35am, as reservation history 
does not show a public need or necessity for the 1:20am departure during this time of year.  We 
are requesting the schedule to become effective on Friday, January 18, 2013, through LSN 
approval by the Commission, in order to provide this improved Schedule, and an exemption from 
customer notice requirements (WAC 480-30-316), as all services provided are by reservation 
only.  There is good cause (WAC 480-30-326) to allow this Schedule No. 71 to become effective 
on our requested date based upon the detailed analysis of passenger flight data, public need and 
necessity, and the fact that our services provided require reservations for every passenger. 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
John E. Fricke 
Vice President—Operations 
360-754-7113 x105 
johnf@capair.com 
FAX 360-754-7118 
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